
        
 Friday, October 7 - “Kol Nidre”/Erev Yom Kippur - 8:00 PM      

                       Bima:  Samantha Beverage   

  Ushers: Aaron Scarr, Joey Newfeld and David Glick 

    

 Saturday, October 8 - Yom Kippur Services 

              Morning Service - 9:30 AM 

                          Bima:   Mitch Klein and Malinda Cains           

              Ushers: Sydney Jacobson and Leah Levy 

              Children’s Service - 11:30 AM in the chapel  
 

               Study Session with the Rabbi - 2:30 PM 

                 Torah and Prayer in Rabbi Jean’s Ark. 
 

               Afternoon Service - 3:30 PM 

                          Bima: Derek Hyman and Herman Glaser 

   Memorial and Concluding Service - 5:00 PM 

  Bima: David Glick and Joan Weisberg 

               “Break the Fast” hosted by Sisterhood  

 

Wednesday, October 12 - Erev Sukkot/Tabernacles - 7:00 PM 

                    Consecreation of Religious School students. 

 

 Friday, October 14 - Sukkot Shabbat Service -7:30 PM                          
                          Bima:  Derek Hyman and Mitch Klein 

                          Usher: Sharon Weed 

             Oneg:  Judy Lundy, Pat Johnson and Randy Miller in honor                                     

           of Randy Miller’s birthday.  

 

 Wednesday, October 19 - Dinner sponsored by the Youth Group - 6:30 PM  

                       Simchat Torah Service - 7:30 PM 
                              Rejoicing with our Torah Scrolls!  

                

 Friday, October 21 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

                         Bima:   Lisa Ketchum and Gail Feinberg    

             Usher:  Diane Shattls  

                         Oneg:   Pat and David Johnson in honor of their 41st anniversary. 

            

 Friday, October 28 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

      Bima:  Joan Weisberg and Nancy Newfeld 

                          Usher: Marilyn Cohen 

        Oneg:  Joan Lerner 
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RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

    SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
    SABBATH SERVICE     SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
    WEEKDAY MINYAN     SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 
 

Saturday, October 15 

Brunch with the  

Rabbi (see page 4) 

11:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

 

 
Only 2 more issues of  

the monthly newsletters 

will be delivered by postal 

mail, unless you have 

contacted us to let us 

know you want to           

continue to receive it            

via postal mail. 

 

We will continue to  

email the newsletter to           

everyone who has given 

us their email address. 

Please email or call the 

Temple to let us know. 

 

 
Tuesday, October 18 

Federated Board 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

 

 
 

Tuesday, October 25 

Education Committee 

Meeting 

11:00 AM 
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From the RAbbi 
  
  

Jewels for the Finding 
 

“I get very angry with people who make everything revolve around them as though they are so          
superior.  But then my study partner said that in her experience people often act that way when they 
are insecure.  That makes so much sense – and that will make it a lot easier for me to deal with them  
in the future.” 
 

This jewel of wisdom, was gleaned from our first Shabbat learning brunch.  Some came from the  
morning service (where we were singing and studying the Torah reading) and some came from our 
other Saturday morning activities.  We passed dishes – on that particular morning of pita, hummus, 
eggplant salad, tabouleh – and caught up with each other’s lives.  Thus revived, we read an English 
translation of a 2500 year old text about God.   We learned a bit about the rabbinic interpretation of   
it and how it came to be included in the High Holy Day Prayer Book, the machzor, which we will read 
on Rosh Hashannah and Yom Kippur.  In groups of twos and threes we considered the musings of a         
modern rabbi connecting those so-called Thirteen  Attributes of God to a medieval Jewish practice of 
self-improvement called Mussar.  We looked at it  all through the lens of our own experience and this 
is what happened:  At least one of us took away a personally useful lesson in forgiveness. 
 

This is my idea of heaven.  The only thing that would make it better is if we could do it outside.             
Something to look forward to on Sukkot. 
 

Each month a Shabbat learning brunch is planned.  I hope you can come to them all.  I cannot stress 
enough how much we need feedback on this.  If you love it, that’s great.  If you don’t come it would 
help us to know why not – bad time for you, not interested in the topic, don’t want to come to temple 
on Saturday morning…  These are all perfectly valid reasons and we want to offer something that will 
fit your needs and preferences.  What makes life sing for you?  Let us know! 
 

All the texts I bring can be studied quite productively in English.  Hebrew, however, adds a deeper        
dimension, so we have organized two Hebrew classes.  They will be on Thursday evenings beginning 
October 13, the first Thursday after Yom Kippur. 
 

6:00-7:00 pm – Hebrew Alef – a beginning class for all who want to learn or review the letters. 
 

7:00-8:00 pm – Hebrew Bet – an intermediate class for those who know the letters and want to work 
on acquiring more vocabulary and grammar. 
 

Our goal is not simply to learn a bit more about our texts – though that is in itself a worthy one.  Our 
goal is transformative learning – that we apply the jewels of our discussions to our lives.  The key to a 
vibrant Judaism is that Jews find expression of our deepest joys and fears, and suggestions for how to 
live our lives the best we can.  The key to that is Talmud Torah – study.  Join us. 
Shanah tovah umetukah – May you have a good and a sweet year, full of learning! 

 
                                                                                                                                 Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 
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OCTOBER 2011 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Shabbat        

Shuvah 

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

2 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 
 

Religious  School 

10:00 AM 
 

Cemetery Ser. 
11 AM and 12PM 

3 4 5 6 
JGel  

Jewel City 

Seafood 

11:45 AM 

7 
Erev Yom 

Kippur  

Service 

8:00 PM 

8 
Yom Kippur 

Services 

9:30 AM 

 11:30 AM 

3:30 PM , 5PM 

Break the fast 

9 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

No Religious  

School 

10 11 
Temple Board 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

12 
Erev Sukkot 

Service/

Consecration 

Service 

7:00 PM 

13 

JGel  

Hibachi 

11:45 AM 

 
 

14 
Sukkot  

Shabbat  

Services 

7:30 PM 

15 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

Brunch 
11 AM-1PM 

16 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 
 

Religious  

School 

10:00 AM 

17 18 
Federated 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

19 
Dinner by Youth 

Group 

6:30 PM 

Simchat  

Torah Service 

7:30 PM 

20 
JGel  

NY Bagel 

11:45 AM 

 

21 
Shabbat 

 Services 

7:30 PM 

 

22 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

23 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 
 

Religious  

School 

10:00 AM 

24 25 
Education 

Committee 

Meeting 

11:00 AM 

26 27 
JGel  

Max and 

Erma’s 

11:45 AM 

28 29 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

30 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 
 

Religious  

School 

10:00 AM 

31      
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Would you like to make a difference in a student’s life?  

 
Peyton Elementary is looking for volunteers to mentor one, or if you like, two students on a specific 
day each week, spending 30 minutes with each student. With extra attention each week these         
students have the ability to excel. Every student will have a folder to guide us on what to work on, 
whether it be reading, spelling or math.  
 

This program is sponsored by an organization called 
Communities In Schools. The objective is to build 
community support within the schools. If you are            
interested please let me know and we will get you 
signed up!            
Remember:  When you Drop In, they Don't Drop Out.  
 

Thank you!  
Diane Shattls: 304-736-2140 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to everyone 
who participated in 

the September 
“Brunches with  

the Rabbi!”  
 

Special Thanks to... 
 

Mitch and Linda 
Klein for  

sponsoring the               
September Brunches  

 

and 
 

Members of  
Sisterhood  for             
preparing the             
delicious food.  
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   Hebrew Classes Beginning! 
   Thursday Evenings 
   Temple Conference Room 
   October 13 - December 22 
 
     Alef (learning the letters)  
               6:00-7:00 pm 
 

        Bet (building grammar and vocabulary) 
                                         7:00-8:00 pm 

 
If you have not yet signed up, call temple and we'll order        
a book for you. If you want to learn but these times don't  
work for you call temple and we'll work something out!  

 

(304) 522-2980 
 

 

Jewish Gentlemen  
Eat Lunch 

(JGEL) meets most 
Thursdays at 11:45 AM 

 

October Schedule 

October 6: Jewel City Seafood 

October 13: Hibachi 

October 20: NY Bagel 

October 27:  Max and Erma’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                             B’nai Sholom Will Host the NFTY 
                                          Sub-Regional Meeting-- November 11-13, 2011 

 
                                             The Shabbat Service will be at 6:00 PM on  

                                             Friday, November 11 and will be led by the youth. 
 

                       !!!!WANTED!!!! 
 

Host families to house NFTY youth groupers who will be                                                                       
in Huntington for the Sub-Regional meeting.   

 
We will need, beds, couches, and floor space to house 70 teens who will be celebrating with 
HINY, B’nai Sholom’s Temple youth group. What an honor for them to be hosting this event! 

 
 We are asking for homes to house the participants for the weekend.  

Your responsibilities would include: 
 

 Transportation to and from your home on Friday evening (from the Temple.) 
 

 Saturday morning breakfast and transportation to the Temple.  
 

 Saturday evening pick up from the Temple.  
 

 Sunday morning delivery back to the Temple.  
 

Please note that there will be NO CO-ED HOUSING.  
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE A HINY PARENT TO HOST THE PARTICIPANTS!  

 
Please contact Kelly Levy (304)544-3423; klevy1@frontier.com  
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Building Fund 
David Field 

in memory of William Field 

 

Chai Fund 

Barry and Judithe Thompson 

in honor of the B'nai Mitzvah of      

Sam Kincaid and Maxine Yaged 

 

Lee  and Marla Balaklaw 

Mark and Martha Barvin 

Bill and Frances Bloch 

Bob and Jenny Broh 

Malinda Cains 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

Monique Diderich and  

Jon Cunningham 

Howard and Gail Feinberg 

Herman Glaser 

David Glick 

Dennis and Ina Hammel 

Paul and Lisa Jacobson 

Drew and Bridget Kagan 

Harold and Harold Kagan 

Pauline Kaplan 

Carol Katz 

Bert Landau 

Joan Lerner 

Loretta P. Levine 

Bob and Joyce Levy 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 

Charolette Miller 

John and Jean Rosenberg 

Michael Rosenberg 

David and Gert Scarr 

Tom and P.J. Scarr 

Steve and Diane Shattls 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 

Tom Stafford 

Helga Thorn 

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher 
 

Congregational Fund 

Bob and Jenny Broh 

in memory of Dorothy Gold Broh, 

Charles S. Broh and Susan Broh 

 

Tony Broh 

in memory of Charles S. Broh  

 and Susan Margot Broh 

 

Hedva Hess 

in memory of Bella Weingartner 

 

 

Joe Horn 

in honor of Freda Kagan's  

90th birthday 

 

Freda Kagan 

thanks for the Goldengram and        

remembering me on my 90th birthday 

 

Pauline Kaplan 

in memory of Bessie Kaplan and  

Theodore Kaplan 

 

Bert Landau 

for a good year! 

 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 

in honor of the B'nai Mitzvah of               

Sam Kinkaid and Maxine Yaged. 

and in memory of Nettie Supovitz 

 

Maury and Deedee Mufson 

in memory of Sari Lefrak Weiss 

 

Stanley and Carol Sclove 

in memory of Dorothy Gold Broh 

 

Donnel Horn 

well wishes to Jane Jackson, L’shana 

Tova to everyone, and in honor of 

Freda Kagan’s birthday 

 

Mazon Fund 

Rena Steirn 

in memory of Joseph Steirn,  

Coleman Steirn,and in honor of the 

B'nai Mitzvah of Sam Kincaid 

 and Maxine Yaged 

 

Memorial Fund 
Paul and Lynne Mayer 

 in memory of Bertha Hyman  

Orringer 

 

Rose Marie Riter  

in memory of Othel Rogers  

 

John and Jean Rosenberg 

in memory of Gerta Rosenberg 

 

Myron Katz Memorial Fund 
Carol Katz and family  

in loving memory of Jerry Katz  

and Ann Pidich 

 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
Matt  and Sandy Colker 

in memory of Lilyan Colker 

 

Sheldon Levine 

in memory of Bessie Pastor  

and Milton Levine 

 

Lake and  Louise Polan 

in memory of Lake Polan, Jr. 

 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 

in memory of David Schrinsky  

 

Sanctuary Fund 
Julie Siegel  

in memory of John Birke 

 

Social Action Fund 

Rose Marie Riter 

in honor of the B’nai Mitzvah of Sam 

Kincaid and Maxine Yaged; well 

wishes to Hy Weed; Happy New Year 

to all my family and friends 

 

Weisberg Education Fund 

Bruce Freeman 

in memory of David Freeman 

 

Clarence, Jane and Stephanie Jackson 

in honor of Mitch Klein for his work 

on the education committee 

 

Yiddish Chorus Fund 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 

in memory of  David Schrinsky  

and William Solochek 

 

Norman and Ronni Glaser 

in celebration of the B’nai Mitzvah of 

Maxine Yaged and Sam Kincaid 

 

Youth Group Fund 
Gary and Stacy Beckman 

in memory of Deborah  

Solochek Napier 

 

Clarence, Jane and Stephanie Jackson 

in honor of Donnel Horn 

 

Booklet of Remembrance Donations 

are on Page 7. 

 

DONATIONs 
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   L'Shana Tova from the Federated 

 
 We want to thank all those who attended our event and all those who have pledged or already donated to 

the Federated this year. Thanks to Sharon Pressman and the Sisterhood committee for a lovely brunch. 

 
Our Marshall Jewish Student group is off to a great start!! Here are some highlights,  

but please check out the website for more details at marshalljsa.com 

  

 12 new students signed up at MUJSA Booth in the Memorial Student Center. 

 

 Baltimore Jewish student is applying to Marshall after contacting                                                                  

Lisa about the Jewish student organization on campus.   

 

 First Jewish cook-out at Marshall attended by 22 students.  

  

 Working with Zeta Beta Tau about establishing a Jewish fraternity.  

 

 Students to participate through MUJSA for dinner and High Holy Holiday services at the temple. 

 

 Students will be setting up a portable Sukkot outside the student center. 
                                          

  Monthly Shabbat dinners and services.  

 

 Round table discussions with Rabbi Jean. 

 

 Chanukkah Party at the student center.  

       

 Please support your Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington! 

                              

             P.O. Box 947  Huntington, WV 25713 

 

Memorial Fund  

The Booklet of Remembrance 
 

Ellen Herbert Arena 

Anita Herbert Oller 

Lee and Marla Balaklaw 

Bill and Frances Bloch 

Manny Borinsky 

Pete and Karen Broh 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

James and Peggy Cohen 

James and Ruth Egel 

David Field 

Maxine Frankel 

 

 

  

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

Dennis and Ina Hammel 

Don and Kathy Hyman 

Paul and Lisa Jacobson 

Pauline Kaplan 

Carol Katz 

Joan Lerner 

Bob and Joyce Levy 

Sheldon Levine 

Gerald and Annie Mansbach 

Paul  Lynne Mayer 

Maury and Deedee Mufson 

Mark and Nancy Newfeld 

 

 

 

David and Sherry Patick 

Ronald Polan 

Rose Marie Riter 

John and Jean Rosenberg 

Stanley and Carol Sclove 

Barrett Skoll 

Jack Steinberg 

Nancy Cohen Tarbis 

Mark and Niza Uslan  

Art and Joan Weisberg 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher 
Donations received after September 23 

will appear in next month’s newsletter. 
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                               The air is cool and the leaves are beginning to change. 

   It’s a great time to take a drive 
        and take in the beauty of the season! 
                       Why not pack a picnic lunch? 
                              Take your time, relax! 

 

             Don’t bother yourself with preparing dinner; 
         treat yourself to a good meal at a nice restaurant. 
           The only thing that could make the day better 
               is if you purchased your gas, picnic foods 
                          and dinner out by using the  

                   TEMPLE GIFT CERTIFICATE PROGRAM! 
 

                            Gift cards/certificates are available for: 
                Kroger, Foodfair, Speedway,  Applebee’s, Bob Evans, 

        Chili Willi’s, O’Charley’s, Max and Erma’s, Olive Garden,  
                     Panera Bread, Red Lobster, Rocco’s…. 
 

                    and our new card: New York Bagel 
                                      

                    To  order  your gift cards and certificates,  
                call Tim or Samantha Beverage: 304-955-4255 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 

There’s still time to bring 
canned food to the Temple           

for the Huntington Area 
 Food Bank. Collection barrels 
are in the Tenth Street foyer. 

 
Counting the generous  

monetary donations to the  
food bank, we have exceeded 

2,000 cans of food!!   
 

Many thanks to all who have 
donated food or funds to  

this worthy cause.  
 

 

B’nai Sholom Will Host the NFTY 
Sub-Regional Meeting-- November 11, 2011 

 

The Shabbat Service will be at 6:00 PM   
that evening and will be led by the youth. 

 

!!!!WANTED!!!! 
 

Host families to house NFTY youth groupers who will be in 
Huntington for the Sub-Regional meeting.   

 

We will need, beds, couches, and floor space to house 70 teens 
who will be celebrating with HINY, B’nai Sholom’s Temple youth 

group.  What an honor for them to be hosting this event! 
 

Please contact Kelly Levy (304)544-3423; klevy1@frontier.com  

 

 

Join Shteynzup—Yiddish Choir 
 

 

Based in Huntington, WV, Shteynzup Folk Choir 
 (Stone Soup Folk Choir) is the brain child of several  

members of B'nai Sholom Congregation and is  
open to any and all members of the community.  

 
We sing folk songs in Yiddish, Ladino, and English,  

and are always happy to have visitors  
or new members join us!  

 
Stop in at a rehearsal at 7:30 PM Wednesday nights.  

We rehearse at the B'nai Sholom Temple on the 
corner of Huntington's 10th Street and 10th Avenue.  

 
So come join us, already!!! 

 



SHOLOMGRAMS 
 October 2011 

 

Please check the names you want to send  
Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street  #1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays 
will be noted on 60th, 70th, 75th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholomgrams are 
$2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have them in our 
file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

 

         _____  Herb Colker on his 91
st
 birthday October 3 

 
   _____  Bernard Smith on his 92

nd
 birthday October 3 

 
    
 
      
 
    
   
                                  

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 

Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street  #1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 
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Thank You  To…. 

 
 Rose Marie Riter and her committee for the 

delicious lunch at the September meeting.  

 

 Rabbi Jean for her very interesting                       

presentation in her ark at the                           

September meeting. 

 

 Sharon Weed and Cheryl Hersh for chairing                

the Rosh Hashanah reception. 

Sisterhood 

11 October 2011 

 

Saturday, October 8 

“Break the Fast”  

Following Yom Kippur Memorial                               

and Concluding services.   
 

Chair: Pat Johnson 

Committee: Samantha Beverage,  

Maxine Frankel, Brenda Glick,  

Pauline Kaplan, Miranda Munroe,  

Marilyn Polan, Maxine Yaged 

. 

Wednesday, October 12 

Erev Sukkot and Consecration of  

Kindergarten Class - 7:00 PM 
 

Thursday, October 19 

Dinner by the Youth Group - 6:30 PM 

Simchat Torah Service - 7:30 PM                           

                                                 Our Goal For The Year Is To Be More Mindful 

As the New Year starts, I want to welcome  everyone to Sisterhood. Those of you who  participate, I look         

forward to seeing you again. Those of you who have not been active or joined yet, why not give it a try? 

There are many good reasons to join.   

We value the opportunity to get to know the women in our community and to build social connections in the  

temple. Hopefully, we will help to continue your intellectual and spiritual growth as a member.  Feel  a sense 

of fulfillment by supporting or participating in meaningful projects that will continue Jewish life in the area, 

or to simply have fun. I hope one of these reasons sparks you to give it a try.   

This year, our meeting times will be rotating between the usual Tuesdays at noon, (trying to keep it to an 

hour), Sunday mornings, and also Tuesday evenings. Please join us once and maybe you will come again. 

Our goal for the year is to be more Mindful. Be that about the environment and recycling, more giving, join-

ing in on the canned food drive or other projects, of our eating, and our body. I invite everyone to join us this 

year and get to know the fabulous women of our congregation.  

                          Shana Tovah... and I look forward to seeing you often throughout the year!                                                                                   

   Nancy Newfeld, Sisterhood President 

 

Sisterhood Participates in Path to the Cure 5K Run/Walk 

 

Sisterhood members sponsored a team of “Sisters For the Cure” for the St. Mary’s Medical Center’s Path to the Cure 

5K Run/Walk on October 1st.  Thanks to Lisa Jacobson, Samantha Beverage, Carole Garrison, William Beverage, 

Charlie Newfeld, Mary Lee Glaser, Barbara Silverstein, Diane Shattls and Judy Woodruff.  
 

A big shout to Hannah Compton, who finished 34th with a time of 21:47, which was second in her age group!  

Everyone who participated helped to fund mammograms for low income women and contributed to “PATH,” 

(Paul Ambrose Trail for Health.) 
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  Feathers are flying, 

Hurry in to be part of this year's newest trend. 
 

Wine stoppers of different colors are 

available for your Mogen David  

and other fine wines. 

 

This year, colorful, fun tiles, mouse pads and flowers 

Have made our shelves burst with color . 

- - -and are almost out gone.  

 

 Let us know about your holiday entertaining needs  

(and be sure to invite us to your parties). 

 

    Speaking of flying things, this year we will have, 

among many others, an airplane menorah. It hasn’t 

landed yet, but has an early E.T.A. 

 

Make sure you book a trip into the 

shop. Reservations aren’t necessary, 

kisses are free, and if you buy a bag, 

we carry it out for you gently. 

 

Remember,  

when it’s gone, it’s gone - - -don’t miss your flight. 

 
Sherri:      (304) 634-3434 

 

Barb:        (304) 633-7070 

 

Lisa:        Sunday mornings 

 

 

 
 

          TaDah>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>Drum roll 
 

                  Shopper of the Month 
 

Sandy Colker 
 

It’s not the money - - - -it’s the attitude. 

 
RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday: 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
 

Wednesday and Thursday: 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 
 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

November 

 Newsletter  

is October 14. 

 

 
 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

  



TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 
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_____   I wish to purchase a Millennium Leaf on the Tree of Life for $250.00. 
 
   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 

_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the line below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf or root: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________  
 
_______________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________  
                                                                                           
 
 
 
Name___________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address _________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 __________________________________________                                                                                
 
 
City____________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code________________ 
 
Phone number____________________ 
 
 
 
Mail form and check to: 
Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

IN HONOR OF CHERYL FEINBERG 

AND HER GRADUATION FROM 

VERMONT LAW SCHOOL   
MAY 21, 2011 

LOVE, MOM & DAD 

    

IN HONOR OF 

NATHAN DANIEL JURIN 

BAR MITZVAH 
FEBRUARY 20, 2010  

BY JUDY LUNDY 
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October Floral Fund  
Donations  

              Donated by                       In  Memory of     

          Lee and Marla Balaklaw               Alvin Silverstein  
 
           James and Peggy Cohen                Joe Harry Cohen  
   
 David Glick    Maxine Alkire 
 
 David Field    Ferdinand Fichtelberger 
      Hannah Fichtelberger 

                 Hedwig Heyman 
      Moritz Heyman 
 
Pauline Kaplan   Theodore Kaplan 
      Bessie Kaplan 
 
Joan Lerner    Michael Goldston 
     David Lerner 
 
Bob and Joyce Levy             Solomon C. Greenfield 
 
Charolette Miller   Grant R. Miller 
 
Rudolph & Bernice Moos            Ruth Mendel Schradzki 
 
Lake and Louise Polan  Frances Elizabeth Polan  

               
Rose Marie Riter   Dennis Rogers 

 
Nancy Cohen Tarbis  Abraham (Abe) Cohen 
 
Art and Joan Weisberg  Simon Meyer  
 
Ed and Judy Woodruff  Anna Kaplan  

      Grace Ratowsky Radow  
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October Yahrzeits   
 

October 1 observed on September 30 

Yetta Kaplan   10/1 

David Lerner   10/1  

  

 

October 2-8 observed on October 7  
Joe Cohen   10/2   

Sophie Shriber   10/2 Tishrei 4  

Maxine Alkire   10/3   

Robert Bandell  10/3   

Sylvia Greenwald  10/3 Tishrei 5  

Ida Straus   10/3   

Joe Harry Cohen  10/4 Tishrei 6  

Anna Kaplan   10/4   

Ruth Mendel Schradzki 10/5   

Ferdinand Fichtelberger 10/6 Tishrei 8  

Hannah Fichtelberger  10/6 Tishrei 8  

Hedwig Heyman  10/6 Tishrei 8  

Moritz Heyman  10/6 Tishrei 8  

Rachel Padarevsky  10/6   

Shirley G. Freedman  10/7   

Si Mazo   10/7   

Bertha Mann   10/8 Tishrei 10  

Bella Weingartner  10/8 Tishrei 10  

 

 

October 9-15 observed on October 14 

Ida Glick   10/9  

Sarah Kaplan Cohen  10/10 Tishrei 12 

Blanche Hammel Edelson 10/10  

Martin Levy   10/11  

Solomon C. Greenfield 10/12  

Benjamin Malmut  10/12  

Lake Polan, Sr.  10/12  

Joe T. Freedman  10/13  

Walter M. Hayflich  10/13  

Martin Edward Weill  10/14  

Isadore H. Boose  10/15  

Joseph Colker   10/15  

Isador Hyman   10/15  

Frances Elizabeth Polan 10/15  

Bernard Sclove  10/15 Tishrei 17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 16-22 observed on October 21  

Charles Footlick  10/17 Tishrei 19 

Charles Glick   10/19  

Miriam Hume   10/19  

Beryl Carande   10/20  

Saul Cohen   10/20  

Dennis Rogers   10/20  

Harry Loyal “Pat" Broh 10/22  

Aharon Rosenblum  10/22  

 

 

October 23-29 observed on October 28 

Michael Goldston  10/23  

Grace Ratowsky Radow 10/23 Tishrei 25 

Alvin Silverstein  10/23 Tishrei 25 

Abraham (Abe) Cohen 10/24 Tishrei 26 

Bessie Kaplan   10/24 Tishrei 26 

Janet Baker   10/25  

Jerome Katz   10/26  

Grant R. Miller  10/26  

 

October 30-31 observed on November 4 

Theodore Kaplan  10/30 Heshvan 2 

Simon Meyer   10/31  

Joe Schneiderman  10/31  

 
Our Condolences to 

 
Rabbi David, Tori  

and the Wucher family  
on the death of Rabbi’s mother,  

 

Violet Wucher 
Monday, October 3, 2011 
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                 The Office will be closed November 21-25 

  
    
 November 1 -  Sisterhood Dessert/Meeting  - 7:00 PM 
                           at Tori Wucher’s house            
             
   November 3 - Sisterhood Rummage Sale    

 
 November  4 -  Family Shabbat Dinner - 6:00 PM 
                        Family Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM  
 
 November 11-13 - Youth Group Conclave; 
 November 11 - Shabbat Service will be at 6:00 PM 
 
 November 20 - Congregational Dessert Meeting - 6:00 PM 
 
 November 24  -  Happy Thanksgiving!   
 
 November 27  -  Religious School Thanksgiving Recess 
 


